
Agencies  expect  multiple
controlled burns in Tahoe
The Nevada Division of Forestry and the U.S. Forest Service
may  continue  prescribed  fire  operations  in  numerous  areas
around Lake Tahoe this weekend and next week.

Operations may take place southwest of Meeks Bay, on Gardner
Mountain near South Tahoe High School and off Gardner Street,
Christmas Valley, Luther Pass near Grass Lake, and Ski Run
Boulevard  near  Heavenly,  Lower  Kingsbury  Grade  off  Easy
Street, near Logan Creek Drive, Slaughterhouse Canyon, Lake
Tahoe Nevada State Park north of Spooner Summit off Highway 28
and at Memorial Point near Sand Harbor. Operations may last
through the next several weeks as conditions allow.

Smoke  from  prescribed  fire  operations  is  normal  and  may
continue for several days after an ignition depending on the
project size. Agencies coordinate with state and local county
air  pollution  control  districts  and  monitors  weather
conditions  closely  prior  to  prescribed  fire  ignition.

Before  conducting  prescribed  fire  operations,  agencies  may
post road signs around affected areas and make email or phone
notifications.  The  Forest  Service  updates  the  local  fire
information  line  at  530.543.2600,  ext.  6.  To  receive
prescribed  fire  notifications,  send  an  email  to
pa_ltbmu@fs.fed.us.
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